MEMOTO: Mr. N. S. Hibshman

FROM:

Una B. Lennon

DATE:

July 11, 1962

SUBJECT:

Mr. E. W. Brewer's letter of July 2, 1962

I haven't heard anything about procedures to be followed in accepting transfer applications or the creation of a new application form in the event the merger is approved; however, I shall be very glad to bring this to the attention of Professor Bibber so that he may get the opinion of the Examiners on this matter at the Board meeting next week.

One thing I can say is that the quantity of Fellow proposals has increased during the past few months, and I believe that this is due to the possibility of a merger, in addition to special Section activity in proposing Nominees for elevation to the grade of Fellow. Many Members have a sentimental attachment to the AIEE and wish (or others wish them) to be advanced to the Fellow grade before January 1, 1963.

Una B. Lennon

Secretary, Board of Examiners